
NEXT MEETING
OCTOBER 12TH

P r e s i d e n t ' s  M e s s a g e

F r e e
Q u i l t  

P a t t e r n  






Fall has arrived!!  The crisp mornings, colorful leaves, and weather that
can't decide if it is going to be rainy or sunny.  As the fall descends upon
us; I begin to sew and quilt most evenings.  Quilts feel like a tangible "hug"
for family, friends, and strangers who wrap up in them.  

Since the creation of our guild, we have been heavily involved with making
quilts for a variety of charity organizations.  With COVID, the need for
quilts to comfort those hurting has increased exponentially.

"THANK YOU" to those who have been making charity quilts!  
"THANK YOU" to those who have made their first charity quilt this year!  
"THANK YOU" to our guild who continues to inspire others to give time,
love, and comfort in the form of quilts to bless our community.
  
As we head into fall and the eventual holidays that come, may you feel
blessed and encouraged as you wrap up in your favorite, cozy quilts on
these cool fall days.
 
                                                 Becky Caputo

President





7:00 pm
 Mountainview Christian Church / Zoom




O C T O B E R  2 0 2 1

OFFICERS & COORDINATORS
President:

Becky Caputo 503-665-4087
president@mthoodquiltguild.com



Vice President:

Dottie Miller 503-658-1852
vicepresident@mthoodquiltguild.com



Treasurer:

Ann Marie Rears 503-784-0089
treasurer@mthoodquiltguild.com



Secretary:

Linda Gaudette-Sigel 503-704-7672
secretary@mthoodquiltguild.com



Membership Chair:

Debra O'Donnell 503-504-2354
membership@mthoodquiltguild.com



Community Outreach Coordinator:

Delleen Kompkoff 503-575-8327
  communityoutreach@
mthoodquiltguild.com



Small Group Coordinator:

Susan Ainsworth Smith 503-577-1434
smallgroups@mthoodquiltguild.com



Challenge Coordinator:
Lori Oathes 503-329-1707
challengecoordinator@
mthoodquiltguild.com



Newsletter Editor:

MHQG Board 
newsletter@mthoodquiltguild.com



Web Editor:

Debra O'Donnell 503-504-2354
membership@mthoodquiltguild.com



Quilt Show Chair:

Pat Miles 503-252-2727
quiltshow@mthoodquiltguild.com



AdHoc Chair:

Laura Rom 971-244-2304
Adhoc@mthoodquiltguild.com
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V i c e  P r e s i d e n t ' s  M e s s a g e

Show and Share
Be sure to bring a new finish to share 

Here's a link to last month's gallery

  Like everything else, our beloved machines need a little TLC every now and
then.  October is a great time to learn a few "at home" steps to maintain our

sewing machines.  Join us for practical machine maintenance from the experts
at Save Stores, local retailer of brand-name sewing & embroidery machines &

vacuum cleaners also offering sewing classes.  This will be so cool!!  
FYI, Christina Cameli's Wedge Design Class is full; however, we will be taking

names of folks interested in another Cameli class at a later date.
Dottie 

Vice President 



10/1
10/1
10/3
10/9
10/10
10/11
10/12
10/16
10/18
10/19
10/23
10/24
10/26
10/26
10/27
10/27
10/29

October Birthdays
Ruth Hofmann
Charlotte Toman
Eileen McCloskey
Linda Burrell
Micheil-Ann Gill
Michelle Solberg
Cathy Webb
Kim Payne
Ann Marie Rears
Marion Barber
Nina Gilliland
Pam Hunt
Barbara Belgrave
Paula Cline
Martha Thomas
Linda Mosher
Jeannie Slater

August 31, 2021
Treasurer's Report

http://www.mthoodquiltguild.org/show-share-2021


M e s s a g e  f r o m  M e m b e r s h i p
     There are 194 people on our Mt. Hood Quilt Guild roster with
new members joining every month. We still have a very few that 
 need to renew their membership. Please do take the
opportunity at the October meeting or click here to renew
online. A check in the mail is perfect as well.
      Our  September meeting had 53 in person in attendance and
14 attending via Zoom. Pretty darn good for dipping our toes
back in to indoor meetings and a good learning experience!
       Also, I would like to ask anyone considering volunteering to
be on the MHQG board to take a look at the Membership Chair
position. Please contact me or an Ad Hoc committee member
with any questions. Thanks! 
Happy Quilting! 

Debra O’Donnell- Membership Chair

Open Sew News! 
We will return to meeting via Zoom, on the 1st Sunday of

each month, starting in October.  The link is on our website
in the small groups section and on the calendar



Machine Embroidery Group

Carol Sandberg is forming a machine embroidery group.
Contact her directly if you are interested! 

Email: quiltmama050705@gmail.com
Phone: 503-318-7944




Small Groups 

Click here to view all small groups

     We welcome any guild member
who would like to join us at our
board meetings! 
     At the moment we are Zooming
the Tuesday 2 weeks prior to the
general meetings at 7PM. You can
find the newly updated Zoom
calendar on the Members Only
page on the website or if you are
interested in reading the minutes of
the meeting that is where they are 
 as well. Next meeting Oct. 26

http://www.mthoodquiltguild.org/membership-renewal-and-new
mailto:quiltmama050705@gmail.com
http://www.mthoodquiltguild.org/small-groups


 October-  Garlic Knots & Whirlwind – Déjà vu!
Since we couldn’t meet in person in April or May 2020, we are revisiting
Whirlwind and Garlic Knots blocks from those months so everyone can
finally turn them in!  If you haven’t made them, here’s your chance! 
 You can make one or both.  They are fun & easy, and the Whirlwind has
a surprise!  Join the fun!  Some lucky ladies will take them home!  Two
drawings- one for each block.  You get one entry for each block/set, so if
you make more than one, you get more entries for the drawing.  Let’s
fill up the BOM board in October!  Free patterns on the guild website
under PROJECT OF THE MONTH section, scroll down to 2020 section and
look for April & May or see below.   If you cannot attend the October
meeting in person, but want to participate in the drawing, call or text
me to arrange delivery prior to the meeting- if you win, I’ll deliver them. 
503-329-1707




Block of the Month

Garlic Knot Pattern pdf
Whirlwind Pattern pdf

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5818fbadbe6594f54cb1b5c4/t/5ebac78bfca1a508e847eab4/1589299084392/May+2020+BOM+Garlic+Knots.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5818fbadbe6594f54cb1b5c4/t/5e6833d5b440f5292d87bb88/1583887318750/April+2020+BOM.pdf


 Bottle Drop 
Current Balance $123.10

STOCKINGSTOCKING
UPDATEUPDATE

 

When is the last time you took a look at
our guild website?  Did you know we
have links to some great pattern ideas
that would work well for your next
volunteer project?  There are copies of
all the patterns that we use in our kits,
as well as many other simple patterns
that can be adapted to our favorite size
of 40" x 60".

Did you know our guild has committed
to delivering 15 quilts every month to
the Passage Program at Mt. Hood
Medical Center?  These are quilts made
with adult-themed fabric, many in
darker colors suitable for a male.  If you
have time to machine quilt or machine
bind for this project, please let us know.  
We really appreciate all the help!  Kits
are available at every in-person
meeting.


















































Christmas Stockings are done ! 
 All 600 of them.  Thank you so
much to all who helped make
this project for Restore Hope
possible !!! 

Many of you have asked what
comes next in this process …. 
a stocking stuffing party is
planned for Saturday, October
23rd  10:00 - 5:00  at First
Baptist Church in Gresham.  
If you would like to participate
please let me know so we know
how many to expect ….. 
AND …..   how many pizzas to
order for lunch !!!     

Rita
Teacozy_48@yahoo.com

Help is needed from
more domestic

machine quilters. 
 Please volunteer!!

Fabric Finds 
Make a Donation

Table
September Meeting

 total $167.00



     Human Solutions is in need of the following items: 



• Socks and underwear 
• Diapers , size 5 & 6 
• Baby wipes 
• Hygiene items 
• Hand sanitizer 
• Bedding, twin and queen 
• New shower curtains 
• New/gently used bath towels 
• Healthy, non-perishable snacks 

For more info, contact Sherri Phillips 503-894-3726,
sphillips@humansolutions.org   



For Sale 
at the 

October Meeting for $15.00
Contact Dottie if you need one,

but won't be attending.



 

The secret
word is:
PATCH

MHQG T-shirts 


 

mailto:sphillips@humansolutions.org
mailto:sphillips@humansolutions.org




Mt Hood Quilt Guild 

Members Meeting @ Mountain View Church 
September 14, 2021 



President Becky started the meeting at 7:00pm   The meeting is on Zoom but not being recorded.  Reminder to
wear your mask at all time. If you need a mask break please step outside.  It has been 17 months since we last met 
in this room. 

Linda Shaull announced about the wool that was not sold at the summer sale. It is in the back- any left over will
be donated. It is back by the Fabric table.  
Someone is needed to take notes for the October Members meeting. Linda G-S will be gone. It’s a really easy job.
Let a board member know if you are able to do this.
 
Susan A-S introduced our speaker: Nancy Goldsworthy. (Dottie was called away on an emergency) Nancy spoke
about Batting. She had a handout. She described the pro’s and con’s of Warm & Natural, Hobbs, Mountain Mist,
Warm Company. She also described scrim and what it does. Not only batting in quilts but in home dec too- like
for table runners, hot pads, and bowl buddies. She ended with talking about things to consider with show quilts.  

Announcements: There will be  a Wedge Quilt class with Christina Cameli on Saturday, October 30, 2021,
 9am-3pm at Mountain View Church (in a classroom). The cost is $50. There is a list of supplies needed. 

Clark County Quilt Guild is having their Quilt Show October 21-23 in Richfield, WA. 
Hood River Quilt Show is October 8-9. 
Quilting at the Grange is starting- if you are interested contact Jere Barrett. 

 BOM (Block of the Month). The block this month had 2 color ways: brights with a white center and muted with a
cream center. Mary Nelson won the brights and Donna Taylor, Jere Barrett No wait—Ann Marie Rears won the
muted. October’s BOM is: Garlic Knot and Whirlwind. The patterns are on the MHQG website. 

The Virtual Retreat: Starts in 16 days! (September 30th). Remember to take a picture with your quilt bag and 
post it on the retreat Facebook page. Don’t open the “do not open” package. You can start your Boxes of Love baby
quilt any time.
 
 Deb O’Donnell announced her membership term is up in January if anyone is interested and wants to start
learning the job.  

Birthday drawing: Jan Linquist won a gift card. It will be mailed to her. 
Show and Share 
Final numbers for attendance: 53 in person and 14 on zoom.   See you October 12, 2021. 
Respectfully submitted by Linda Gaudette-Sigel










Support our Business Members
Coast to Coast Fabric

Janet Novak
3583 NE 218th Ave, Fairview, OR 97024

 503-572-8679
 coasttocoastfabric@gmail.com

 Facebook
 Coast to Coast Fabric on Etsy



Craft Warehouse

Gresham Station Shopping Center
 687 NW 12th St, Gresham, OR 97030

503-907-3137
www.craftwarehouse.com    Facebook



Crafty Staci

Staci Wendland
 craftystaci@gmail.com

 craftystaci.com
Facebook



Domke Farms

 36801 SE Proctor Rd. Boring, OR 97009
662-380-3743

sewfabamy@gmail.com
domkefarms.com

Instagram



Heidi’s Garden Quilting
Heidi Oliver

 16474 Swan Ave, Oregon City, OR 97045
 503-421-4327

 jrtluv@comcast.net
heidisgardenquilting.com

Facebook



Kelly Creek Studio 
 Longarm Machine Quilting Service

Susan Ainsworth Smith,
 503-577-1434

 susan@kellycreekstudio.com
kellycreekstudio.com

Facebook



Marie’s Custom Quilting
Marie Anderson

59 NE 3rd St, Gresham, OR 97030
 503-481-511

 marieanderson0@hotmail.com
mariescustomquilting.com

Facebook

My Quilting Loft
Kristi Villani

 253 E Historic Columbia River Hwy, Troutdale, OR 97060
 971-231-5638,

kristi@myquiltingloft.com
 myquiltingloft.com

 Facebook, Community Facebook Group



Nine Patch Quilting
Nancy Goldsworthy

503-256-0746
ninepatchquilting@comcast.net

www.ninepatchquilting.com



Save Stores
1900 McLoughlin Blvd, Oregon City, OR

 503-655-4414 
6701 SE Foster Rd, Portland OR

 503-775-7283
savestores.com

 Facebook



Shepherd’s Garden Quilting
Rebecca Tellez

775 NE 9th St, Gresham, OR 97030
503-888-3415

rebecca@shepherdsgardenquilting.com
shepherdsgardenquilting.com

 Facebook



Women-SEW Global Foundation
LaVerne Lewis

 3604 SE Powell Valley Rd #324
 Gresham, OR 97080

 503-674-2574
lavernel@womensewglobalfoundation.org

womensewglobalfoundation.org
 Facebook
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GORGE QUILT SHOW
 Columbia River Gorge Quilters Guild 

Friday-Saturday, October 8-9, 2021
 Hours: 10:00am - 5:00pm 

Hood River County Fairgrounds, 3020 Wyeast Rd, Hood River, OR 97031             
Admission: $6 

Our 13th annual show will be LIVE this year, featuring more than 100 entries
from quilt makers throughout the Columbia River Gorge, including art quilts by
Beyond the Block: Art Quilters of the Gorge, and Guild Challenge quilts. Shop
at our Quilters’ Boutique for quilts and other handmade items, and vendor

booths for fabric, patterns, kits and tools. Enjoy on-going demonstrations and
mini-lessons. Show hours: 10:00am – 5:00pm. Free Parking and overnight RV

camping on site. 
For more information, visit gorgequiltersguild.com or email

gorgequiltersguild@gmail.com













News from other Guilds



  Garfield 

Skip-a-Week
 will be back with

 us at the 
October meeting.

More info click here

http://gorgequiltersguild.com/
mailto:gorgequiltersguild@gmail.com
https://quiltfestnw.org/

